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Letter to the Editor
Redistricting 'reform' falls flat

March 19, 2012

Re “State lawmakers OK deals on pensions, DNA data, districts,” Friday article:

To stop the current outrageous redistricting proposal from being vetoed by Gov. Andrew Cuomo, a deal was struck between the governor and legislative leaders in Albany, who offered to support a constitutional amendment they claim would fix the redistricting system in time for the 2022 elections. This deal is flawed at best.

First, 2022 is far too long to wait for this reform; we need to fix it now, before Ossining is moved into a Rockland County Senate district.

Second, this “reform” would leave in place some of the worst practices in the current redistricting process, while not addressing the underlying issues that allow gerrymandering to protect incumbents and punish opposition.

Third, with a 10-member “bipartisan commission” to draw up the new district maps, the even number of commission members almost guarantees an impasse.

Fourth, there is no rule assuring that each district has a reasonably similar number of voters.

Fifth, it continues having prisoners counted at their place of legal residence prior to being sentenced, not in the district they are serving their time.

Finally, and most important, if the Legislature doesn’t approve of the redistricting map the commission creates, the redistricting control reverts back to the Legislature, which undoes the entire intent of this “redistricting reform.”

Albany’s lawmakers will never keep their promises to reform the redistricting process, not if reform puts their jobs at risk.

Robert R. Daraio

Ossining

The writer is a Village of Ossining trustee.
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